

HAPPY NEW YEAR 2022!!

A warm welcome back to school following the Christmas break. I hope you have all had a peaceful and rested holiday. I am sure you are all aware of the increasing concerns around COVID infection rates and staff absences. Please note if your child tests positive inform school immediately. Also if anyone in the household tests positive the child can still come to school, however if they show any signs or symptoms please ensure they have a PCR test. PLEASE ensure any adults who test positive DO NOT come onto the school grounds to drop off, pick up or for any other purposes. It is important that we limit the risk of infection and keep our school open and safe. Thankyou.

CLASS ASSEMBLIES

This term there are several class assemblies. At present we are able to invite the parents of that class only to attend. The class will be the only children in the hall to ensure we limit contact across different families. We will keep parents informed should there be any changes to the guidance.

YEAR 3 ROAD SAFETY

On the 25th January and 3rd of February Year 3 children will be taking part in the Road Safety training with the Bradford Council team. Please ensure parent consent forms are completed and returned to enable children to participate. This is a vital skill our children need to keep safe on the roads.

CHANGES TO PUPIL REPORTS 2022

We are changing how we report back to parents. Please read the letter on the reverse for further details.

Attendance

Best attenders last week were **4SM 96.8% Well Done!**Whole school attendance for the week was **90.6%.**Attendance for the year so far is **at 93.7%**

Please note absences will now be queried and proof of illness will be required.

<u>Class</u>	% Attendance
4SM	96.8%
2B	96.0%
RB	96.0%
RM	95.5%
6W	95.3%
2C	95.2%
5HI	92.9%
6F	90.8%
3M	90.3%
3C	88.2%
5P	87.0%
4B	83.3%
1D	83.3%
1C	78.3%

Please ensure your child comes to school every day. If your child is poorly, please remember to call school on <u>01274 545019 option 1</u>, to let us know the reason.

PLEASE SUPPORT US TO IMPROVE ATTENDANCE.

UPCOMING EVENTS!

Tuesday 11th January – Y6 SATS booster sessions commence after school 3.30pm-4.30pm for pupils only.

Friday 14th January 2022 – 6F Class Assembly

Friday 28th January 2022 – 5P Class Assembly

25th January & 3rd February – Year 3 Road Safety Training

10th February 2022 – Year 2 Trip to Skipton Castle

Friday 11th February 2022 – 4B Class Assembly

Friday 18th February – School Closes for Half term

<u>SAFEGUARDING NOTICE</u>: Please note if you have a concern with regards to a child please contact Mrs Wild our Designated safeguarding lead or Mrs Smith Responsible Named Person on 01274 545019 or <u>office@hstb.co.uk</u>

JANUARY 2022